
FOPBSS Board Meeting Minutes

March 27, 2013

Pacific Beach Middle School Library

Present: Kim Schoettle, Kelly Lowry, Don Wood, Elkie Wills, Ernest Remillard, Andrea Hales, Kate LaGuardia, Carolyn Willis-Snead, Terry Schwartz, Downie Beckett, Erin Leszynski, Doug McIntosh, Jorge Palacios, Laura Daly, Holly Foster, Marilyn Zanchetta, Lina Tamborini, Pat Hom

Call to Order/Welcome - 6:06 pm

Minutes Presented - Minutes accepted as presented 

Special Guest - Catherine Jolley, Pacific Beach Town Council, presented information about PB Town Council and encouraged everyone to join. The PBTC also presented Jorge Palacios, MBHS Athletic Director, with a $570 check for athletic uniforms. 

Treasurer Report - Pat Hom

Pat reviewed expenditures and income (see sheet), including income from the Taste of North PB and the Grigolite PBMS contributions party.   

New Grant Requests - Pat Hom

· Terry Schwartz, counselor at MBHS, requested $308 to help cover costs of printing the talent show program. The show benefited the entire school and is a community event; it was organized by the class of 2014. The board decided to support performing arts at MBHS; funds are to come out of the arts line item. M/S/A
· Doug McIntosh, IB Coordinator, requested $468 to purchase 30 custom IB stoles of gold silk with black custom stitching. This year there will be 15 students graduating with a full IB diploma; next year there will probably be more (approximately 50 juniors are currently on track). The school could collect the stoles and re-use them each year, or students could buy them if they want to keep the IB stole. The funds will come from the supplies line. M/S/A
· Four MBHS PE teachers have requested $750 (funds to come from the teacher discretionary funds) to cover the cost of two sleds to use in physical education classes. M/S/A 
· MBHS teachers, Ms. Craft and Ms. Panian, have requested $500 for the Stars Program to continue beautifying the MBHS campus STARS area. They plan to purchase barrel planters, soil, and seeds for the students to put together. The board expressed concern; it was determined Pat Hom will ask the teachers for an itemized list of materials and about summer plans for the plants. 
· Testing Snacks - Kim Schoettle would like FOPBSS to provide for snacks for testing. Elkie Wills and Principal Remillard will work out snacks for PBMS; Kim will handle testing snacks for MBHS.
PBMS Principal Report - Ernest Remillard

· Reviewed the recent campus clean-up and thanked Don Wood and Elkie Wills; he stated the event was well organized and effective. 
· Reported that the pace of school has picked up; Mr. Remillard has been at training for Power School; learning how to set up the master schedule. Lenore Radley has also done training.
· Extended thanks to James and Melisa Grigolite for organizing and hosting the recent party to raise the contribution line item for PBMS. Over $1000 was raised.  
· Emphasized that staff and faculty are preparing for upcoming testing and end of year activities, as well as planning for next year.  
MBHS Principal Report - Erin Leszynski for Fred Hilgers

· Discussed the budget situation for next year, including the fact that the nurse position will go from a full time position to .8, but they will gain a health tech. They also have funding for only three counselors instead of four, and will lose eight teachers.
· Regarding facilities, the softball field is still at state architecture review; perhaps groundbreaking will occur in November 2013.
· Stated that the district was going to charge to clear out the weight room, but custodian Reid saved about $5000 by doing things himself.
· Reviewed that the gym interior was recently painted; the school made over $11K in rentals which should be increasing next year. There is a plan to remove bungalows.
· Reported the faculty recently voted to keep the 4x4 schedule but to add A/B days.  But due to staff reduction, it may be difficult to continue support/intervention classes.  Mentioned that the MBHS counselors visited PBMS recently for articulation.
· Kim Schoettle mentioned Mary Taylor from College Apps Academy, who was at a recent college night event, and how she and the company has done a fabulous job at MBHS this year helping 20 students on scholarship and several other students prepare college applications. Kim also mentioned the FOPBSS-funded college night was very helpful for parents to learn about the college process.
PBMS - Elkie Wills

· The recent campus clean-up included raking and mulching, and tarps were hung. The suggestion was made to do this quarterly, or perhaps the kids in Prime Time could help.   Plans for future clean-ups include fixing up the pyramid, hopefully by the end of the year. Elkie thanked Don Wood for pulling it all together.
· The next school tour will be on 4/11.
· Announced that FOPBSS would like to offer ice cream at the completion of testing, and will need parent helpers. 
· On April 17, Bare Back Restaurant will give proceeds to support the PBMS surf team.
· Laura Daly discussed this year’s Taste of North PB: fewer people attended, but more tickets could have been sold.  The art exhibitions at the three venues were great.  Last year the Beach & Bay Press published an article about the Taste in advance but this year nothing was published.
MBHS - Kim Schoettle for Yolanda Kamphaus

· Kim reported that the Farmers Market was going very well; it is a ton of work, and we need to market more and get more people to come and support it.
Auction - Kim Shoettle and Pat Hom for Pam Deitz

· Kim and Pat asked for wine donations to be dropped off at the Schoettle house.
· The committee will need help decorating, and anyone who would like to help please stay after the meeting. 
Public Relations - Kim Schoettle for Kathy Miller Gray

· The most exciting news is that the Magnolia Charter School is no longer interested in having a campus at MBHS.  There is an article in the Beach & Bay Press (www.beachandbaypress.org).
Cluster Report - Kim Schoettle for Jennifer Tandy

· Lily Higman is the new chair elect for cluster. She lives in Mission Beach; has children at Barnard & Crown Point.  
· There are boundary changes for elementary schools in Pacific Beach; Crown Point is now a neighborhood magnet school.
· SDSU students will send out a survey to residents regarding elementary schools.
Sally Fox, County Office of Education

· Presented information about the upcoming International (IFLT) Forum for Language Teachers which will be held at MBHS from July 8 - 12, 2013. For four mornings kids (K - 12) are needed so teachers can teach foreign language in a fun, not traditional, method (8 - 11 am). The classes will be observed. Teachers will continue learning teaching methodologies in the afternoons. Don Wood has volunteered to be an “ambassador teacher.” 
Roundtable

· Ernie Remillard announced that Andee Hales was honored as PBMS’s volunteer of the year at the SD Unified School District reception.
· Kate LaGuardia asked to whom she should direct website updates; she was told that Jeff Tandy handles the FOPBSS website.
· Kate LaGuardia suggested FOPBSS could have more social events to get new people involved (for example, bring one guest to each meeting). She also suggested having food at meetings like we had at the yearend meeting last year at Pam Deitz’s home; Kim suggested that Kate could be in charge of that.
· Ernie Remillard brought up the fact that Cluster meetings (an additional meeting each month) might affect the number of meetings and events people are able to attend.
· Kate LaGuardia asked about the current situation on campus about drug occurrences. Mr. Remillard said that Correia Middle School is also having drug issues within the past few weeks. It was suggested that perhaps an informational assembly for the kids would be appropriate. Mr. Remillard stated he is following district procedures: if students are in possession of drugs/alcohol, the student is suspended, with counseling to follow; if students are furnishing drugs/alcohol to someone on campus, the student is expelled. They then attend a different campus with counseling. Schools are not allowed to release detailed information to the public. 
· Terry Schwartz thanked FOPBSS for their support.
· Doug McIntosh announced that an IB orientation for incoming juniors will be on April 17 from 6 - 7:30 pm in the library
Adjourned - 7:45 pm


